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Collections remain low for a number of reasons PCO staffing, and poor contractor 
performance. The Department of Public Works has completed negotiations for a new 
contract, and anticipates having the contract in operation by the beginning of August 
2014 (see Pg. 9). 
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The Department of Public Works anticipates that the rate of towing will drop 
temporarily due to staffing issues. 
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The Department of Public Works (DPW) has trained a class of 13 PCOs, who will be in 
the field by the beginning of August. DPW will work with the Innovation Team to 
develop a strategy to hire and retain PCOs. This strategy may include implementing 
upward mobility for employees. 
The City is performing a curbside study, which will allow DPW to deploy PCOs more 
strategically. 
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The decrease in the issuance rate from 2013 is largely due to school zone flashers 
operating during hours when school is not in session. The Department of Public Works 
currently has their flasher repair truck with the Equipment Maintenance Division for 
repairs. 
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The Emergency Medical Service is currently working with local hospitals on 
implementing data-sharing policies. The two hospitals where the most EMS patients 
are taken have already implemented this policy. 
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The decrease in collections is largely due to more drivers coming into court to contest 
their ticket. 
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The growth rate in June from 2013 is the lowest monthly rate in 2013, though the 
overall growth rate is still very strong. 
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The reported collections in 2012 and 2013 are an overestimate by approximately 
$100K per month due to an overpayment that has been refunded. 
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Collections from business licenses are up slightly from 2013, but collections related to 
insurance premiums are down from 2013. The Bureau of Revenue is working with the 
City’s GIS team and the Assessor’s Office to track occupational licenses and to identify 
business operating without a license. 
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The Bureau of Revenue has experienced staff shortages and is working with Civil 
Service to adjust their hiring and retention strategies. The Bureau has also completed a 
contract to hire outside auditors. 
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The City is currently working with the Sewerage and Water Board to implement the 
collections policy change. Effects from the change were originally projected for 2014, 
but will likely not be seen until 2015. As a result, the revenue projection will likely be 
adjusted downward. 
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The Office of Real Estate and Records anticipates holding an auction towards the end 
of 2014. 
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Funds will be taken from the Worker’s Compensation budget to cover other expenses. 
This will result in a projected deficit. 
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A number of new City buildings are set to come online in upcoming months, which will 
increase utility usage. 
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The decrease in fuel usage by street lights is driven by conversion to LEDs.  
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